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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes



June 24, 2021

Present-Kaleta, Luening, Wheatley, Woodle, Hurley, Prest
Meeting called to order at 7:07 pm

Minutes: Motion to accept May 21, 2021 minutes made by Hurley, seconded by Wheatley and passed      

    Unanimously.
Financial: Current balance $2334.64. Woodle encumbered $1,000 for CPC 2021 non-point study in Lost Lake watershed; also $1334 for plant survey and water quality testing in Whitney Pond.
Duck Pond: Kaleta said wildlife seems significantly more plentiful. Neighbor complimented efforts on Duck Pond as experience in catching fish there has been very good.


Schools of fish have been noted at or near bubblers. Compressor problems continue with little or no response from SOLitude. It was suggested that Remi contact Marc Bellaud to see if he can move things along. Phone number given to Remi.

Lost Lake: Woodle briefed committee on ongoing treatment of LL/KP. Second treatment was applied in liquid form May 25th. Heavy rain came the next day. Chlorosis noted in Cabomba and Milfoil turning pink, both suggesting the effect of Sonar on killing these plants. Unfortunately, either a late start or dilution of Sonar by heavy rains following treatments has weakened Curly Leaf, but large masses continue on surface of Lost Lake.  Residents are removing wheelbarrow loads from this weed that has sunk to bottom in shallow areas. Lost Lake looked pretty bad.

Met and talked with Dominic Mergingolo of SOLitude who came out to observe in June 9th.  He also answered questions at GLA meeting that evening by phone. He feels that dilution may be part of the problem, but the other issue is the Curly Leaf had matured too much to absorb the Sonar to be more effective. It was decided to add Reward to the mix and treat on June 15th.


Solitude came out and treated with Diquat (Reward) and Sonar on June 15th. Curly Leaf had collapsed by then beneath the waves.


Lake looks vastly improved now.


Woodle briefed on Geosyntec Scope of Work which was distributed to members for two-week comment period. Luening read cover letter at meeting.


Prest briefed committee on future financing of weed treatments. Proposed that GLA and Town split cost of annual treatments. Town has not been approached as yet. May be difficult to have it accepted by Finance Committee.
Whitney Pond: Hurley will contact Solitude and a contract will be submitted to begin survey of the pond. Hurley also said that it is almost impossible to launch harvester at Whitney because of topography and narrow approaches.
Baddacook Pond: Luening said two bids had been received for harvesting this year. Solitude at $26,440 and the second bid was north of $40,000.
New Business: A brief discussion on whether to continue with virtual meetings per Town or in person meetings. It was unanimously decided to hold in person meetings. Thursdays will continue as day of choice.
Prest was approached by Groton Police with photo of boat taken by Asian American resident of the town. He and his family were approached by boat at Sargisson beach and told “they did not belong here and should leave” or words to that effect. Prest enhanced photos and boat and driver were identified by lake resident. The man in question was contacted and told he must notify Chief of this incident.
Adjournment: Prest motioned for adjournment, seconded by Hurley. Voted unanimously, meeting ended at 7:56 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Alexander Woodle
